GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: October 13, 2022
via zoom
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, Ole Jaeger, David Polito, Sharon Trabona, Jim Coombs, Transfer Station manager, Bronwen Tudor, Selectman representative.
MINUTES: 
Dave Polito moved and Alison Freeman seconded acceptance of the minutes, as corrected prior to the meeting. The minutes were approved unanimously. 
OPERATIONS:

Ole Jaeger asked about the new stickers. Dave explained that no changes were made to the procedure to issue the stickers. There is nothing in the ordinance that stipulates how stickers are issued. Bronwen Tudor said that the difficulties connected to the distribution of stickers was largely related to summer rentals. Short-term rentals are far fewer the rest of the year than during the summer. Jim Coombs noted the definition of residency has been “fuzzy” for the use of the Transfer Station (TS).  Bronwen responded that there is a definition of resident in the ordinance. Alison read the ordinance definition: “Any person owning, or renting, real property in Georgetown, regardless of residency, or rentals of longer than 3 months.” Bronwen suggested that Jim, Alison, and Dave meet with Alex Kelley, Town Clerk, and Amanda Campbell, Assistant to the Selectmen, to review who receives a sticker. Dave would prefer to have either Amanda or Alex attend next month’s meeting to discuss how to issue stickers. Jim explained the difficulties attendants are having on sticker enforcement at the TS. One possibility is to consider property owners with short-term rentals as commercial entities and require those owners to have dumpsters. Alison asked if Jim had gotten addresses from short-term renters. Jim has collected about 5 addresses from renters. Dave said that the TS is not the place to collect this information. Alison suggested that there may be other towns with similar issues on short-term rentals. Jim said in the past short-term rentals received a sticker given by the owner for access to the TS. Jim wanted to know if this procedure will be continued. The Committee will discuss this at the next meeting with the Town Office personnel. Ole asked whether there are any rules for short-term rentals.  Alison’s opinion is that short-term rentals are NOT residents and should not be given access to the TS. Bronwen interpreted Ole’s question differently and said at present there is no ordinance or rules regarding short-term rentals other than state statutes to collect state lodging taxes. Sharon Trabona noted that on AirBnB or other rental service invoices she has seen, there were several fees, such as for cleaning, listed, but did not see any taxes listed.
The Town received the DEP annual report. Dave reported that the report suggested that asphalt or concrete be put under the metals area, but Dave was concerned that asphalt could get damaged. He suggested that the Committee speak to someone who has lots of paving experience with similar situations and get that person’s opinion to what type of surface should be installed. Alison said that previously the DEP had agreed to gravel under the metals area. One concern is that the TS is close to the Robinhood Cove inlet and liquid is more likely to run off a paved surface than gravel. Jim was not sure that the inspector implied that it had to be a paved surface. Ole noted that there is a drainage problem in the metals area. Dave explained that puddles appear because the way the metals are collected leads to depressions in the gravel that will collect water when it rains. Alison thought it appropriate to have a discussion with the DEP inspector on options for the Town to meet the DEP’s requirements for the metals areas. Alison will make an initial contact with the inspector, but Dave is willing to also speak with him. 
The cans/bottles are being collected by Sean Fairfield, Bonus Redemption from Newcastle. Alison provided another option for citizens who want to donate returnable cans/bottles. Dogwill is an organization which purchases pet supplies to be given to the Bath Food Bank. Dogwill is located at the old hospital with entrance on Washington Street in Bath. Folks may donate their cans and bottles to the organization to redeem and use the money for pet supplies.  

There was an e-waste pick up last week by Northcoast. The company is having trouble with staffing. This organization is moving farther north, probably to the Bangor area. Jim is concerned that it may be more difficult for the company to do pick-ups in Georgetown. Alison noted a list of approved collectors for electronic waste that Georgetown could also use if NorthCoast is unable to provide service to Georgetown. 
FISCAL:

Ole said the Town Office has not received any tipping and hauling invoices from the City of Bath and Rogers yet. The Committee received the standard income statement ending September 30, 2022. Dave noted that there was nothing of concern on that statement regarding expenditure. 
Dave attended the Selectmen’s meeting. The Select Board noted that NorthCoast has added a $100 transportation fee probably for the high price of fuel. The Board was not concerned that would be problematic in the budget since NorthCoast makes about half a dozen trips a year. Jim reviewed the NorthCoast invoice. Jim said there was a small charge for a few alkaline batteries, which the collector found hidden in other items. Jim approved payment of the invoice for $413.27. With this payment and a previous payment, 60% of the Universal Waste line item has been spent. 
Alison reported on the Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) Collection. A few people registered so Georgetown will get a bill, but it is not likely to be very much. Alison suggested that if there is money in this line item someone would be diverted to the UW line item. 
OTHER:

Dave asked about winter prep. Jim reported that the attendants disposed of a snow blower. Jim said sand should be gotten.
NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, November 10, 2022 at 7:00 PM. 

Dave moved and Alison seconded adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Selectmen, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


